
Sunday 15th September 2024 
perpetual day of remembrance sunday 

St Benedict’s Inner Newcastle Parish: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph’s Church, The Junction; 
St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill; St Laurence O’Toole 
Church, Broadmeadow. Mayfield Parish: Christ the King, Mayfield West. Stockton Parish: St Peter-in-Chains, 
Stockton. 

Our Clergy  

Fr John Lovell 
Fr Anthony Coloma  
Fr Anil Kumar Kuchipudi 
Deacon Solomon Okovido 
Deacon Kevin Gadd 
 

Regional Office—St Benedict’s Centre 
 

25 Farquhar Street, The Junction 
PO Box 6, The Junction 2291 
P: (02) 4979 1101 F: (02) 4962 4644 
E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au 
W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au 
W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au 
 

Our Staff 
 

Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration) 
Anne Warren (Business Manager) 
Daloras Howes (Administration) 
Elul Tecle (Administration) 
Peter Davies (Administration) 
Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments) 

 
Bereavement Team: Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher 
Gregory, Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard  
(02) 4979 1252 
Mercy Pastoral Team: Sr Patricia Whitten rsm 0448463679 
St Joseph’s Pastoral Team: Contact the Parish Office 
 

Promotors of Safeguarding 
 

Fr John Lovell p: (02) 4979 1106 
Gail Lovell P: (02) 4979 1256 
Anne Millard P: (02) 4979 1252 

Sacred Heart Cathedral sits on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples.  
We acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and their continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to 
their Elders past, present and future, and commit ourselves to working together for reconciliation and justice. 

Thought for the Week 
 

Once again, we come to our diocese's Perpetual Day of 

Remembrance, decreed by our Late Bishop Bill Wright 

in 2020. Its date, 15th September, corresponds with 

the Memorial of Our Lady of Sorrows. This year it falls 

on a Sunday. 

The readings, which were specially chosen for this very 

important day in our calendar, remain the same each 

year because their theme is one of light and hope, 

against a background of pain and sorrow. At this time, 

we particularly pray for all those, especially children, 

who over many years suffered abuse at the hands of 

clergy and others within our Church. We pray for peace 

and healing.                                                          Fr John 



The Parish Diary…(for the week ahead) 
 

24th Week of Ordinary Time, Year B 
 

Monday 16th September 
Memorial of St Cornelius & St Cyprian 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 

Tuesday 17th September 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am  Mass @ Stockton  
 

Wednesday 18th September 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 
 9:00am Mass @ Mayfield West  
 10.30am  Funeral Mass or John Allsop  
 

Thursday 19th September 
 8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral   
 9:00am Mass @ Stockton 
  
Friday 20th September 
Memorial of Sts Andrew Kim Tae-gon & Paul Chong Ha
-sang & companions 
 9:45am Funeral liturgy for Doris Aileen Ryan @ 

The Cathedral 
 10:15am Mass @ St Joseph’s  
 11:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @ 

The Cathedral (until 12pm)  
 12:05pm Mass @ The Cathedral (Anointing Mass) 
  
Saturday 21st September 
Feast of St Matthew 
 9:15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the 

Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
(followed by Reconciliation) 

 5:30pm Mass @ The Cathedral 
 5:30pm Mass @ The Junction 
 5:30pm Mass @ Mayfield West 
 

Sunday 22nd September 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  7:30am Mass @ St Mary’s 
 8:00am Mass @ Tighes Hill 
 9:00am Mass @ Stockton 
 9:30am Mass @ The Cathedral *  
 11:00am Mass @ The Junction (Italian)  
 11:30am Mass @ The Cathedral (Polish)  
 5:00pm Mass @ The Cathedral  
 5:00pm Mass @ Mayfield West (Vietnamese) 
 

* Livestreamed on the Cathedral’s YouTube channel—
www.youtube.com/c/SacredHeartCathedralHamilton 
and on the Diocesan website 
 

** The Vietnamese Mass is now celebrated fortnightly 

Prayer Requests 
 

Recently Deceased: Aileen Ryan, Don Bailey, 
Bernadette Beston, John (Norbert) 
Allsop  
 

Anniversaries:  Bernard Innes, Keith 
Crittenden, Lola Orrett, Margaret 
Smith, Sylvia Davies, Cecil O’Toole, 
Tess & Barry O’Kane, Jim Bailey, 
Patricia Cunningham  

 

Sick: Victor Guzman, Victor Manickum, Brenda 
Simanec, Bruce Ryan, Patty Lane, Peter Majdandzic, 
Lisa Woodland, Conchita Ponte, Joyce Saranillo, 
Ronoel Diwa, John Woodward, Loreta Habulan, Peter 
& Bev Woods Leeton, Tui Innes, Marko Kefecek, Jolina 
Joyce Saranillo, Maureen Dwyer, Angela Cottier, 
Joshua Zalanardo, Rosa Silivinec, Harry Melville, 
Doreen Mason, Elaine Johnson, Mark Caesar, Peter 
Kefecek, Carlo Rossi, Neil Thomas, Kathryn Gray, 
Emilie Tseronis 
 

Names may be placed here by contacting the Parish Office. Please 
refer to the Policy Document on the Parish website—visit 

www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads. 

Parish Bulletin 
Prayer requests and items for the Bulletin should be 
received at the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays. 

Our Beloved Dead  

We remember those in our Columbaria whose 
anniversaries occur in September:  
At Sacred Heart  

At St Joseph’s: 

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light 
shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.  

Mary Callen 
Stan Carroll 
Betty Edser  
William Fleming 
William Fletcher 
Albert Grant 
Frank Hawkins Snr  
Brian Macklin  
John McHugh 
Lorna & Jack Muldoon  

Maurice Nelson  
Lola Orrett  
Audrey O'Sullivan 
Jack Palmer 
Helen Palmer 
Mary Gertrude Perrett  
Judyth Radecki  
Lola Robinson  
Edna Walsh 
Norma Wilson 

Allan Atkins 
Eileen Boswell 
Francis Clarke 
John Duggan 
Mieczyslaw Kawka 
Joanie Lawrence 
Kenneth Lidbetter 
Brian Lowe 
Nelio Martinelli 
Allan McKinnon 

Alphonsus McLachlan 
Ann Mary Mercieca 
Pietro Dalle Nogare 
Patricia Ryan 
Margaret Smith 
Patricia Tuxworth 
Kay Annette Varnum 
Brigitte Warren 
Gordon Wilson 
John Winstanley 



Tickets are $15 and $10, available at the door.  

Perpetual Day of Remembrance 
September 15, promulgated as a ‘Perpetual Day of 
Remembrance’ in our diocese, marks a day of 
solemn remembrance of the harm caused by a 
history of child sexual abuse and failure to protect 
children. It has two aspects: one focused on 
supporting survivors and the other on the prayer of 
the whole church. This year Perpetual Day of 
Remembrance Sunday falls on September 15. As a 
people of faith, we can pray for a change of heart as 
the ground of hope for a safer future for all. Special 
prayer resources are available online at 
www.mn.catholic.org.au/church-mission/perpetual-
day-of-remembrance Every person is invited to use 
and help disseminate as widely as possible the 
resource for individuals and households. May Christ 
be our Light. 

St Vincent De Paul Society is Seeking 
Volunteers: 

 

Vinnies in the Hunter region currently have a 
number of volunteer opportunities. Roles include: 
• Administration and Reception volunteers 

(Maitland and Newcastle) 
• Frontline Community Support (Emergency 

Relief) 
• Volunteers and Conference Members 
• Inbound Call Centre phone operators 

(Newcastle) 
• Hamper and pantry packing and sorting 
• Vinnies Van crew volunteers and drivers 

(drivers must be 25+) 
• Retail Volunteers 
 

All skill levels, training and mentoring provided. 
Flexible hours to suit you! 
Call: 0490 255 100 or email: 
maitland.newcastle@vinnies.org.au 

National Police Remembrance Service: 
 

This year, Bishop Michael Kennedy is hosting the 
National Police Remembrance Service in the Sacred 
Heart Cathedral on Friday 27 September. There will 
be a police march to the Cathedral beginning at 9.30 
and the Service will begin at 10.00am. We encourage 
as many as possible from across the diocese to gather 
for this service as an expression of our support of and 
prayer for the members of the Police Force and 
particularly those who have died in the last 12 months. 
We look forward to seeing you there.      

Pope Francis on Joy 
 

“Instead of imposing new obligations, [Christians] 
should appear as people who wish to share their joy, 
who point to a horizon of beauty and who invite 
others to a delicious banquet.” 
 

“Be courageous in suffering and remember that after 
the Lord will come; after, joy will come, after the dark 
comes the sun. May the Lord give us all this joy in 
hope.” 
 

“Christianity spreads through the joy of disciples who 
know that they are loved and saved.” 

http://www.mn.catholic.org.au/church-mission/perpetual-day-of-remembrance
http://www.mn.catholic.org.au/church-mission/perpetual-day-of-remembrance
mailto:maitland.newcastle@vinnies.org.au


Safeguarding 

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding 
commitment to promote the safety, welfare and well-
being of children and vulnerable adults. Safeguarding 
is everyone’s responsibility if you have any concerns 
for a child or vulnerable adult please contact the Office 
of Safeguarding: P 4979 1390,  
E childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or  
www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au  

Seasons for Growth  
 
No season lasts forever, not even winter. 
Our lives, like the seasons, are constantly 
changing.  These changes often involve many losses 
and deep grief.  Learning how to recognise and adapt 
to the stressful events and changed circumstances we 
experience, as well as the ongoing challenges these 
may bring helps to bring peace and hope into our 
lives.   
The Seasons for Growth small group, peer-based 
educational program offers the opportunity for 
individual reflection and group discussion by gently 
and symbolically using the metaphor of the seasons to 
support adults to: 
• Learn about how different people respond to 
change, loss and grief 

• Understand that it is normal to experience a 
range of grief reactions 
• Explore new approaches to dealing with change, 
loss and grief in their lives  
• Build communication, decision making and 
problem solving skills 
• Participate in a supportive network of peers and 
adults 
Integrate their new learning into their relationships 
with family, friends and others. 
Please consider joining this supportive space during 
November. 2024 if you would like to share 
conversation and learn together with others who are 
also navigating the different seasons of life and loss. 
To indicate your interest, please complete the form 
available here by link or QR code.   
https://forms.office.com/r/tQT0UGqCfj 

Pope: Care for creation is an ethical 
and theological issue 

Pope Francis releases his message for the 2024 World 
Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation, and appeals for 
humanity's conversion so that we acknowledge the 
disastrous effects of war and set ethical limits on the 
development of artificial intelligence. 

By Deborah Castellano Lubov 
Humanity's abuse of nature requires a true conversion 
and invites us to change our lifestyles. 
Pope Francis made this appeal in his message for the 
World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation, to be 
held on September 1, 2024, which was published 
Thursday. 
The Day's theme this year is “Hope and Act with 
Creation," drawn from Saint Paul’s Letter to the 
Romans (8:19-25), in which the Apostle explains what 
it means for us to live according to the Spirit, and 
focuses on the sure hope of salvation that is born of 
faith, namely, the newness of life in Christ. 
The message signed by Pope Francis on June 27 is 
broken up into nine sections, which all highlight our 
responsibility to take care of our Common Home. It 
stresses that, as Christians called to live in faith and 
charity, caring for the environment is "a task to be 
undertaken freely, in obedience to Jesus’ 
commandment of love."  
"Creation itself, like humanity, was enslaved, albeit 
through no fault of its own," the Pope laments, 
observing that it "finds itself unable to fulfil the lasting 
meaning and purpose for which it was designed." 
The environment, the Pope decries, "is subject to 
dissolution and death, aggravated by the human abuse 
of nature." Yet, at the same time, he reassures, "the 
salvation of humanity in Christ is a sure hope also for 
creation, for, 'the creation itself will be set free from 
its bondage to decay and obtain the glorious liberty of 
the children of God.'”  
"In our hopeful and persevering expectation of the 
glorious return of Jesus," Pope Francis notes, "the Holy 
Spirit keeps us, the community of believers, vigilant." 
The Spirit, he reassures, "continually guides us and 
calls us to conversion, to a change in lifestyle in order 
to resist the degradation of our environment and to 
engagement in that social critique, which is above all a 
witness to the real possibility of change."  
The Holy Father goes on to explain that hoping and 
acting with creation means joining forces and walking 
together with all men and women of good will. In this 
way, we can help to rethink, “among other things, the 
question of human power, its meaning and its limits." 
In this context, the Pope says, "there is an urgent need 
to set ethical limits on the development of artificial 
intelligence, since its capacity for calculation and 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.officeofsafeguarding.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CAnne.Millard%40mn.catholic.org.au%7C23741ee154f940a1ec3808db4b58f396%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C1%7C0%7C638186617629612629%7CUnknown%7


Parish Luncheon 

Parish Luncheon at Souths Leagues Club, Llewellyn St, 
Merewether @ 12.30pm on Monday, 16th September. 
All welcome. Inquiries to Maureen (Tighes Hill) on 
0412 673151. 

Book Club 
 

Sunday, 6th October @ 6:15pm: Bookclub meets to 
discuss Apartment 303 by Kelli Hawkins. If you would 
like to participate in book club meetings, please email 
newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au  

Men’s Rosary Group 
 

The Men's Rosary will be held on the 
first Saturday of each month @ 1pm 
at Sacred Heart Cathedral, 841 Hunter 
St, Newcastle West. For more 
Information contact Jason on 0499 
854 928. 

Taize Service 
 

Sunday 6th October Immaculate 
Heart of Mary Catholic Church 
Tighes Hill 5.00pm – 6pm followed 
by a shared supper.  
Read about the service in the 
Aurora article “A spirit of joy, simplicity and 
reconciliation” available in the Diocesan website: 
http://mnnews.today 

The Chuckle 
 

My girlfriend told me to put tomato sauce on 
the shopping list, so I did. Now I can’t read it. 

EPIC (everything Possible in Christ) 
Young Adult Group 

 

Meet Thursdays @ 6pm in the Cathedral precinct.  
Anyone aged between 20 and 40 is cordially invited to 
join the group. 
Email Elul.tecle@mn.catholic.org.au to find out more.  

Food Baskets for the Needy 
 

If you would like to donate, any of the following types 
of non-perishable items would be most gratefully 
received: UHT milk, cereal, jam, vegemite, peanut 
butter, tinned veggies, fruit, soup, fish, meat, dried 
pasta, rice, pasta sauces, teabags, coffee, biscuits, 
crackers, custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
soap, shampoo, conditioner (even the travel sized 
ones from hotels), deodorant.  

Wednesday Rosary  
 

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday immediately after   
8:15am Mass in Sacred Heart Cathedral, 841 Hunter 
St, Newcastle West.  

Prayer Group 
 

Junction Prayer/Discussion Group Monthly meetings 
occur on the last Thursday of each month at 9:30am in 
Parish meeting room.  

simulation could be used for domination over 
humanity and nature, instead of being harnessed for 
the service of peace and integral development," as he 
quoted his 2024 Message for the World Day of Peace. 
The Pope decries how much evil there is in the world. 
"Why so much injustice, so many fratricidal wars that 
kill children, destroy cities, pollute the environment 
and leave mother earth violated and devastated?" the 
Pope questions, as he suggested that "the entire 
universe and every creature therein groans and 
yearns impatiently for its present condition to be 
overcome and its original state to be restored." 
14 years of war in Syria have led to illegal logging and 
eroded what was once a lush forest near the Mount 
Abdulaziz nature reserve 
"To claim the right to possess and dominate nature, 
manipulating it at will," he underscores, "represents a 
form of idolatry, a Promethean version of man who, 
intoxicated by his technocratic power, arrogantly 
places the earth in a “dis-graced” condition, deprived 
of God’s grace." 
Creation, the Pope recalls, is "not static or closed in on 
itself," but is "continuously drawn towards its future." 
Protecting creation, the Holy Father explains, "is not 
only an ethical issue, but one that is 
eminently theological, for it is the point where the 
mystery of man and the mystery of God intersect."  
We are free, he notes, "precisely because we were 
created in the image of God who is Jesus Christ, and, 
as a result, are “representatives” of creation in Christ 
Himself." 
The Pope says that creation awaits "the revelation of 
the children of God" as it suffers "as in the pangs of 
childbirth."  
"At stake, Pope Francis warns, is not only our earthly 
life in history, but also, and above all, our future in 
eternity." 
The Pope encourages the faithful to remember their 
identity as "children of the Father," suggesting that 
we are empowered to effectuate concrete change 
amid living holy lives. 
In this way, the message concludes, "our lives can 
become a song of love for God, for humanity, with 
and for creation, and find their fullness in holiness. 

http://mnnews.today


Diocesan Resource Centre  
 

Opening Hours: Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm 
Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month 
 
 

Revelation in the Old Testament  
The units from the Christian Formation Course are 
now being offered as short courses. Over five weeks 
we will cover: 
The nature of God revealed in the Hebrew Scriptures 
The different types of literature found in the Hebrew 
Scriptures 
The cycle of biblical themes: creation, call, covenant, 
exodus, exile 
The call of the prophet 
Biblical prayer. 
When: Tuesdays, 15th October - 12th November.  
Time: 6:00pm-9:00pm 
Where: Diocesan Resource Centre 
Cost: $60 
REGISTER HERE: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/
christian-formation-course-unit-3-tickets-
1003286967327  
 

Wisdom of the Heart: Contemplative 
Workshop Series 2024 

This series is designed to energise and strengthen your 
spiritual journey and will suit both beginners and 
experienced practitioners of meditation and other 
disciplines. Workshops are held in a comfortable and 
peaceful local environment with access to parklands. 
Saturdays 12 & 19 October, 9 & 16 November from 
2pm – 5.30pm 
Mercy Centre, 20 Union Street, Tighes Hill 
(Newcastle). 
All 4 workshops in this series: $250 Waged or $200 
Concession. 

Individual workshops: $75 Waged or $50 
Concession. 

Workshop Series – 
wisdomspiritualityservices.com.au 

Season of Creation – Creation Sings  
 

Saturday 21 September 2024, 2-4pm, Sacred Heart 
Cathedral. All in the Newcastle, Hunter and Manning 
community are invited to gather to sing in praise and 
wonder of creation as a celebration of the Season of 
Creation. In the spirit of community choirs, we will 
learn a song, pray, and enjoy afternoon tea. Register at 
https://forms.office.com/r/xKCr907ew6 Please bring a 
cutting of a favourite plant. We will exchange our 
cuttings during the prayer. Those who love taking 
photos of nature can join the Season of Creation 
Photography initiative and send your image/s to 
rose.mcallister@mn.catholic.org.au by 16/09/24. The 
images will be displayed at Creation Sings. 

Meditation groups  
at Living Waters Centre 

 

LIVING WATERS CHRISTIAN MEDITATION CENTRE, 34 
Kenrick Street, The Junction, offers meditation 
sessions on Wednesdays at 7.30am and Fridays at 
11.00am – and has done so for the last 25 years, in 
which time many hundreds of people have taken up 
this prayer form. After meditation on Fridays Lectio 
Divina, a personal interaction with Sacred Scripture, is 
offered. Through both practices we open ourselves to 
the fullness of life; we come to know ourselves by 
knowing that we are known and loved by God. For 
more information: Carmel Moore rsj -0412122297 - or 
just come.  

Christian Meditation at Tighes Hill 
This is non-denominational and everyone is very 
welcome. Please come. 
WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start 
WHERE: Mercy Offices, 20 Union Street (Next door 
to Mercy Services) Off street parking available 
The Meditation session begins with short guided 
relaxation exercises then we have a reading from Fr. 
John Main which leads into 20 minutes of silent 
meditation 

Divine Mercy Devotion 
First Sunday of the Month @ 3:00pm  

October 6th 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy  

Christ the King, Mayfield West 

Support Your Parish via the App 
 

Are you using the App? Not only can you get the daily 
readings on your phone, you can also support the 
parish with an easy way to donate.  
 

You can download the app for free from the Apple App 
Store and Google Play Store. Just search for ‘Diocese 
of Maitland-Newcastle’ and click install on your mobile 
or tablet!  

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/christian-formation-course-unit-3-tickets-1003286967327
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/christian-formation-course-unit-3-tickets-1003286967327
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/christian-formation-course-unit-3-tickets-1003286967327
https://forms.office.com/r/xKCr907ew6
mailto:rose.mcallister@mn.catholic.org.au




Next Week’s Readings: 
25th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Wisdom 2:12,17-20  
James 3:16—4:3 

Mark 9:30-37 

Bequests 
To help our Catholic Pastoral Region of Parishes 
continue its important mission of proclaiming the 
Good News of Jesus, you might consider including us 
in your Will. You would just need to specify which 
parish or parishes you would like to help with your 
bequest. 

Our Catholic Schools 
 

St Joseph’s Primary School 
Karen McGinlay (Principal) 

Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291 
 

P:(02) 4961 2827 
W:www.merewether.catholic.edu.au 

 

Holy Family Primary School 
Ann Jackson (Principal) 

Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291 
 

P:(02) 4963 3009 
W:www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Columban’s Primary School 
Penny Banister (Principal) 

Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4968 3315 
W:www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Peter’s Primary School 
Michael Punch (Principal) 

Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295 
 

P:(02) 4928 1861 
W:www.stockton.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Francis Xavier’s College 
Greg Ptolemy (Principal) 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303 
 

P:(02) 4961 2863 
W:www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au 

 

San Clemente High School 
Bernard Burgess (Principal) 

78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4014 7300 
W:www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au 

 

St Dominic’s Catholic College 
Rachel Jones (Principal) 

76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304 
 

P:(02) 4968 1295 
W:www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au 

Website Update 
 

We are undertaking a major overhaul of our website.  
If you have thoughts and ideas of what should be 
included in the website, please email Anne.  We 
particularly need photos of churches, events, and 
people please.    
Many thanks!  
anne.millard@mn.catholic.org.au 

Reflection 
 

The cross is today the universal image 
of Christian belief. Countless 
generations of artists have turned it 
into a thing of beauty to be carried in 
procession or worn as jewelry. To the 
eyes of the first Christians, it had no 
beauty. It stood outside too many city 
walls, decorated only with decaying corpses, as a 
threat to anyone who defied Rome’s authority—
including Christians who refused sacrifice to Roman 
gods. Although believers spoke of the cross as the 
instrument of salvation, it seldom appeared in 
Christian art unless disguised as an anchor or the Chi-
Rho until after Constantine’s edict of toleration. 

Wisdom of the Heart:  
Contemplative Workshop Series 2024 

 

This series is designed to energise and strengthen your 
spiritual journey and will suit both beginners and 
experienced practitioners of meditation and other 
disciplines. Workshops are held in a comfortable and 
peaceful local environment with access to parklands. 
Saturdays 12 & 19 October, 9 & 16 November from 
2pm – 5.30pm 
Mercy Centre, 20 Union Street, Tighes Hill (Newcastle). 
All 4 workshops in this series: $250 Waged or $200 
Concession. 
Individual workshops: $75 Waged or $50 Concession. 
Workshop Series – wisdomspiritualityservices.com.au 

LGBTIQ Liturgy  
The LGBTIQ+ forum invites you to celebrate a Dioce-
san liturgy with LGBTIQ+ people, their families, friends 
and supporters at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  
Date: Friday 18 October  
Where: 16 Tighes Terrace, Tighes Hill  
Time: 6pm  
Contact: LGBTIQ@mn.catholic.org.au  


